Centennial United Methodist Church

Administrative Council Meeting

Wednesday February 12th 2014

7:00 p.m.

Present:
Jeff Freel, Chair

Andrea Hackett, Council Secretary

Bonnie Altes, Treasurer

Marcy Bowie, Education

Jennifer Fischer, Family Ministries, Fellowship & Evangelism

Judy Fiene, Missions

Helen Freeman, Worship

Gaylen Heaberlin, Finance, Financial Secretary

Dean Fiene, Membership

Doris Heaberlin, United Methodist Women

Torie Hermann, United Methodist Youth Fellowship
Libby Hiatt, Lay Member to Annual Conference

Pastor Gary Forster, Pastor

Don Hiatt, Member at Large
Jerry Peck, Member at Large

Call to order and approval of minutes: Jeff Freel, Chair, called the meeting of the Administrative Council to order at 7:11 p.m. Pastor Forster led devotions. The previous meetings minutes were accepted as amended. 

Treasurer’s Report: Bonnie Altes – 1) Two reports provided, Balance Sheet and Profit & Loss. The Profit & Loss showed total income of $12,820.75 and total expenses of $13,127.15. These reports were accepted as presented.

Old Business: None presented

New Business:  1) Marcy Bowie – the movie Heaven is For Real is coming to theaters soon. The Education and Family Ministries, Fellowship & Evangelism committees will partner to plan this event. The council supports paying $300 for the 1st 50 people for a private showing.

Committee Reports:
· Education: Marcy Bowie – 1) The Easter Egg Hunt will be April 19th at 11am, Easter Sunrise service will be at 7am 2) plans will be made for Mother’s Day 3) Christmas in July will be planned – committees need to let Marcy know what they need 4) Torie and Margaret will lead Vacation Bible School 5) Rally Day will be Sept 7 6) funds collected in the Penny Jar will be donated to Amanda the Panda 7) Torie is taking over the nursery 8) Mary will continue the College Care packages 9) Gail Gish will refresh the busy bags 

· Fellowship, Family Ministries & Evangelism: Jennifer Fischer – 1) Movie and Game night will be Feb 22nd at 5pm 2) Soup Contest will be March 29th 3) Mother/Daughter dinner will be in May

· Missions: Judy Fiene – 1) Judy is the committee chair with Mel and Leslee as co-chairs and Pat is secretary  2) 7 projects are planned for 2014 in addition to the 6 special offerings 3) Food Pantry totals are 130 for Jan and 135 for February with $20 in monetary donations 

· Worship:  Helen Freeman – 1) adults are welcome to be included in the acolytes schedules 2) Tom Gish is also on the committee 3) March 5th will be Ash Wednesday service with no offering and will have a nursery attendant 4) Palm Sunday is March 16th 5) Good Friday the church will be open for a prayer vigil 11-5. 6) the Lenten mailing was finalized 7) will be ordering 20 The Upper Room going forward 8) 75 bulletins will be printed for regular service and 100 for Christmas and Easter

· Memorial: Missy Shaver – no report presented

· Finance: Gaylen Heaberlin – 1) approved budget at the recent meeting 

· Financial Secretary:  Gaylen Heaberlin – 1) Report provided – Financial Secretary Report as of January 31, 2014.  

· Trustees: Tim Morgan – no report presented 
· Nominations: Pastor Forster – 1) asked those in positions to stay for this year 2014
· Membership: Dean Fiene – 1) Margaret Forster transferred in; Larry and Laura McCrory transferred out. Total 216
· Pastor Parish: Dana King – report provided: 1) Secretary Position has been filled 2) Committee met on all committee night - reviewed responsibilities, etc. 3) Will be working with Education committee on background checks for Safe Sanctuary for any new Nursery Volunteers 4) 2014 Clergy Evaluation forms have recently been released.  Will be working on completing before May deadline.
· Communications: Libby Hiatt – 1) Torie is doing a great job with the newsletter, bulletins and the Facebook page. Considering a new program, Business gateway Online that could save $200 in mailing costs annually 2) Mailboxes for committees was discussed and will be checked into. 3) the prayer chain is going well 4) The committee needs more Did You Know? Questions for the newsletter 5) researching a new directory 6) Gaylen is ordering new name badges 6) Jeff made New Family sheets to gather data

· UMW: Doris Heaberlin – 1) the 1st meeting was cancelled due to weather 2) Margaret presented the program at the Christmas pot luck in December 
· UMYF:  Torie Hermann – 1) Youth service is February 16th and the donations will be used towards the Branson trip

· Lay Leader:  No report presented.

· Lay Member to Annual Conference: Libby Hiatt – 1) Annual Conference is June 7-9th 2) Imagine No More Malaria will run for 5 more months 

· Members at Large: no report
· Pastor Forster: 1) Please put committee meeting on the calendar 2) A letter will be going to parents of 2nd grade and older children regarding the acolytes  3) the sound system issues have been cleared up
· Next Meeting: The next scheduled meeting of the Administrative Council will be April 2nd 2014 at 7 pm. 

Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at 8:39 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Andrea Hackett

